Mayor’s Commission on Aging Meeting  
Tuesday, February 9, 2016
4:00 – 5:30 PM
Dales Senior Center  
Minutes: 
Call to Order:  4:04 pm
Pledge of Allegiance:    
     Commissioners in attendance:  Julie Brown-Tartaglino, Grosvenor (Bud) Fish, Irene Weir, Madeline Pruett, Bob Reeves, Sandy Tarmo, Cyndi Pardee, Cheryl Tavaglione, Vicki Broach, Shari Fleischman     
    Guests in attendance:  Rich Gardner, Delores Troope, Barbara Yates, Grace Abboud, Bill Abboud, Kevin Ball, Keerthy Sunder, Don Coon, Lovelyn Razzouk and Meggie Evans   
Commissioner introductions: 
Guest Introductions: 
Dr. Sunder - shared his business (Mind & Body) and what he hopes to accomplish as he does outreach into the community.   
Bill Abboud – discussed the new mobile application being created to better share with our seniors.     
Don Coon - discussed his Elementary Tutoring Program (where seniors 55+ volunteer as tutors at our local elementary schools).  He also shared FSA (Mobile Fresh Bus) to the residents at Janet Goeske Senior Center.  
Rich Gardner - a “Night of Hope” @ Janet Goeske Senior Center sharing resources with the community and March 17th a symposium/meeting taking place at Council Chambers – evening session   
Barbara Yates - shared housing concerns that are taking place at Mt. Rubidoux Manor (residents with Dementia are taking the TV remote controls).  
Delores Troope - reported that it’s hard to identify who attends events at Mt. Rubidoux Manor   
Lovelyn Razzouk – shared upcoming music events taking place at La Sierra University     

Approval of Minutes:
Bob Reeves – made some corrections to the minutes – corrected!  
Vicki Broach 1st and Cyndi Pardee 2nd all others agree 
Julie Brown - discussed with the commissioners and guests her Health & Fitness Subcommittee Discussion outline for the Mt. Rubidoux event.  Suggested that perhaps this event would be better in the cooler months.
Sandy Tarmo – asked the commissioners for their comments on the Mt. Rubidoux event.  Perhaps the committee should organize this event (Bud, Cheryl & Julie).
Sandy Tarmo – asked Bob to share on item # 4 (Fundraiser Event) 
Bob Reeves – shared an outline on his recent visit to Meals on Wheels and his meeting with Janice Bielman (Director).  
Sandy Tarmo – suggested that item # 5 be tabled and discussed at the March meeting.  It was also suggested that a calendar of events be created and placed as a discussion item for the March meeting.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cheryl Tavaglione – reported that Victoria Springs Senior Apartments on Adams has agreed to host the August 9th MCOA meeting. 
Shari Fleischman – shared with the group that she wrote an article on the California Senior Guide on how Riverside became a Purple City and suggested that everyone read the article.  Also, this purple float event will once again take place in November 2016, with RAM making the boat floats.
Sandy Tarmo - Meeting Adjourned @ 5:15 pm
   
